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******NOTICE****** 

Molina has been notified by MDHHS of claims that have rejected for “Provider Type Not Allowed for 
Referring/Ordering/Attending NPI”. Claims related to the rejections received by the health plan will be 
recovered and corrected claims will need to be submitted. Please review claims billing guidelines to ensure 
your claims are billed properly. Below are some guidelines from the MDHHS Provider Manual. 

Ordering, Referring, and Attending Providers Requirements 

Below are the requirements for ordering, referring and attending providers when submitting 
claims. 

 The name and NPI of the ordering/referring or attending provider must be reported on 
all claims for services rendered as a result of an order/referral. Refer to the Michigan 
Medicaid Provider Manual for order/referral requirements for specific services. 

 Ordering/referring and attending providers must be enrolled and active in CHAMPS on 
the date of service on the claim. 

 Ordering/referring providers must be one of the following practitioner types, acting within 
their scope of practice under State law and MDHHS Medicaid policy requirements: 
Physician, Physician Assistant, Nurse Practitioner, Certified Nurse Midwife, Dentist, 
Podiatrist, Optometrist, or Chiropractor (limited to spinal x-rays only). 

 In addition to following Medicaid billing requirements, providers participating in a 
managed care network must adhere to the managed care entity’s contractual obligations 
and policies and procedures regarding claim reimbursement. 

You can find ordering and referral requirements for specific services in the Michigan 
Medicaid Provider Manual. 
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